
 

 

 

226 Airport Parkway 

Suite 150 

San Jose, California  95110 

408.452.1800 

  

 

 

February 10, 2017 

 

 

 

Branden Laptalo, CBO 

Chief Building Official 

City of Emeryville 

1333 Park Ave 

Emeryville, CA 94608 

 

 

 

 

Subject: Noise Complaint in regards to Permit #B2016-0887 

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

 

 

This letter is in response to the City’s formal letter, in regards to the public noise disturbance the City 

has been notified of at City Council meetings related to Permit #B2016-0887.  One of Hensel Phelps’ 

goals on this project is to be a good neighbor and to do our best to minimize the impact of the project 

on the community.  As such, we evaluated the noise concerns and have concluded that our design 

meets the conditional use permit requirements for noise levels at all locations around the building.  

Please see the attached exhibit #1 for decibel (dB) readings at various locations shown on exhibit #2.  

As you can see from these readings, we are within the limits of the conditional use permit and have 

resumed construction operations based on verbal notice to proceed from you.  Please let us know if 

there are any further concerns related to this or any other issue as it relates to our project.    

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

HENSEL PHELPS CONSTRUCTION CO. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chad Bitters 

Project Engineer 

 


